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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013


ANC 6A

Agenda Package

For the public meeting on:
Thursday, December 9, 2004
ANC 6A serves the Near Northeast, Stanton Park and North Lincoln Park communities of Capitol Hill.  The Commission has been working hard on issues ranging from H Street development, community policing, zoning issues and alcohol licensing.

Your attendance is always welcome at our monthly meetings.

Date and Time:  Second Thursday of the Month at 7:00 pm

Location:  Miner Elementary School - entrance is on the 600 block of 15th Street, NE

Details can be found at our website:  www.anc6a.org, under agenda.
For more information, contact Joseph Fengler, 202-423-8868

7:00pm
Quorum Call

Call the meeting to order, adopt agenda and approve previous October and November minutes.

Community Comments (2 minutes each)

Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

7:25
Officer Reports:

1.
Chair
A.
ANC 6A Community recruiting advertisement.
2.
Vice-Chair

3.
Treasurer

A.
Approve monthly treasurer’s report and approve previous month’s disbursements.
B.
Approve photocopying expenses.

4.  Secretary

7:35
Standing Committee Reports:

1.
Economic Development and Zoning 
A.
Recommendation:  Send a letter of support to BZA for the special exception and variances for 612 17th Street, NE (BZA 17256).

B.
RFP for old police station at 525 9th St, NE.  .  Recommendation:  Send a letter to DHCD that preference be given to 1) multi-family residential use (not to include Community-Based Residential Facilities), 2) to developers with a proven record of successful management of renovations involving asbestos, lead and other environmental hazards, and 3) to developers with a proven record of successful redevelopment of properties in historic districts. The committee also recommends that the ANC seek clarification of the legal requirements for the property to be developed with low income rather than entirely market rate.

C.
RFP for old firehouse at 1341 Maryland Avenue, NE.  Recommendation:  Send a letter to DHCD that preference be given to 1) multi-family residential use (not to include Community-Based Residential Facilities), 2) to developers with a proven record of successful management of renovations involving asbestos, lead and other environmental hazards, 3) to developers with a proven record of successful redevelopment of properties in historic districts and 4) to bids that would preserve the historic exterior of the building. 

D.
Accept monthly report.
2.
Community Outreach

A.
Approve grant of $634.00 for PTSA at Maury Elementary School located at 1250 Constitution Ave.
B.
Approve grant of $763.64 for PTA at Miner Elementary School located at 601 15th St.
C.
Accept monthly report.
3.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing

A.
Recommendation: Rescind ANC Letter of Support for Family Liquors.
B.
Update: The Olympic (1206 H St. NE) 

C.
Update:  The Show Bar (1210 H St. NE)
D.
Update:  The Majestic (1368 H St. NE)
E.
Accept monthly report
4.
Public Safety - No report.
8:45
Unfinished Business
1. ANC letter regarding alley behind H Street, between 12th and 13th Streets (Fengler).
2. Update on H Street Liquor License protests (Alberti / Ward).
8:55
New Business. - None
9:00
Adjourn
The meeting was convened on November 11, 2004 at 7:00 p.m. at Miner Elementary School

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Harris-Stevens, Musante, Rice and Ward

In the absence of the Chair, Commissioner Alberti convened the meeting 7:00 pm. 

Agenda

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the agenda be modified so that the Treasurer’s Report and Quarterly report could be approved before the ANC lost its quorum, as Commissioner Harris-Stevens had to leave early. He also moved that the item of new business regarding the modification of the Advertising allocation for the Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill be moved up.  Commissioner Musante also asked to have an item about a pending grant moved up on the agenda. It was also agreed to move up the discussion about supporting the approval of a stipulated license for the Majestic on H Street. Finally, Commissioner Rice requested that the discussion of a letter to DHCD requesting that community members be appointed to the proposal selection committees for the Maryland Avenue firehouse and the police station be moved up.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice, and passed without objection.  
1. Treasurer’s Report


Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the ANC accept the Quarterly Report for the Fourth Quarter (7/1 through 9/30) of the fiscal year.  Commissioner Alberti mentioned that after a comment from the DC Auditor’s Office, there is a change in the way he is reporting checks in the report, listing those that have been written rather than those that have cleared, so the Quarterly report will jibe with the Treasurer’s report.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Musante and accepted without objection.


Commissioner Alberti then addressed the issue of the amounts that were allocated for advertising for next year, stating that the figures that had been approved had been inaccurate.  An additional $32.90 will need to be allocated for the Voice of the Hill, and an additional $656 is required for the Hill Rag, for a total of $2826 for the Hill Rag and DC North, which includes discounts. Motion:  Commissioner Alberti moved that an additional $32.90 be allocated for Voice of the Hill, and $656 for the Hill Rag.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice, and approved without objection.

2. Community Outreach Committee

Commissioner Musante brought before the Commission a grant request from the Gibbs School PTA.  The grant is for pompoms and a mat for Gibbs School cheerleaders.  It is for 20 girls, and keeps them involved in bettering themselves and working with role models.  . Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the grant be approved.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante.  He called on Elizabeth Nelson, who said that there are also 20 younger girls involved in the program, and introduced Renee Perry, who coaches the team, and spoke of the benefits of having the girls in a program where there is discipline.  The pompoms are for the younger girls.  The grant was approved without objection.

3. Alcoholic Beverage and Licensing Committee

ABL Committee Chair Mary Beatty said that the ABL Committee had voted to support the application of the Majestic, at 1368 H Street NE.  She said that there had been a voluntary agreement with the previous owners of that location, and the new owners were amenable to meeting the conditions in the previous agreement and are willing to sign a similar agreement.  They have signed a “promissory note” that they will go into an agreement with the community.  There was a discussion about whether there is a difference between a letter of support and a letter expressing that there is no objection.  With a stipulated license, they require a letter saying that there is no objection.  Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the ANC send a letter of no objection to the granting of a stipulated license.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice.  Commissioner Rice suggested a friendly amendment saying that there is an agreement that they have agreed to certain points to be put into a voluntary agreement.  There was discussion as to whether the voluntary agreement should be signed before or after they were in operation.  Commissioner Alberti suggested that the letter be written but held until there is a letter from the Majestic owners saying that they agree in principle with the points in the voluntary agreement and will sign such an agreement.  Commissioner Alberti accepted the modification, and it passed without objection. 

4. Economic Development and Zoning


Commissioner Rice reported that at the meeting to discuss the disposition of the old Maryland Avenue fire station, and the police station on 9th Street it was mentioned that DHCD Director Stanley Jackson might appoint one or more members of the community to serve as members of the selection committee for proposals for the future use of those sites, so there would be direct community involvement.  Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC send a letter to Stanley Jackson requesting that the representative of the single member district be appointed to the selection panel for each property.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante, and passed without objection.


At this point in the meeting Commissioner Harris-Stevens left, and there was no longer a quorum.  Commissioner Alberti stated that the ANC could not take any action because of the loss of a quorum.  Commissioner Alberti then returned to the top of the agenda.

5. Minutes


Minor corrections were made to the minutes.  The minutes could not be accepted because there was no quorum.

6. Community Comment


Raphael Marshall presented a petition to the ANC from 67 (originally 80) ANC 6A01residents that are “opposed to the negative impact liquor stores are having on our community.  Family Liquor is having such a negative impact on our ability to have peace, order and quiet in our community.  We do not want single sales of beer and malt liquor.”  Commissioner Alberti said that the petition would be passed on to Chairman Joe Fengler and to the ABL Committee, which would take action on it.


Mark Borberly announced a meeting about the firehouse at 1341 Maryland Avenue to get community input on alternatives at the home of Craig and Bonnie Ward.  He also mentioned that there has been agreement on a voluntary agreement with N-A-Minut, and he working on getting signatures.


Commissioner Alberti mentioned that in January there would be three new Commissioners: 01-Robyn Holden; 05-Mary Beatty, and 06-Mark Borberly.


Jason Rosenbaum expressed his disappointment that Commissioner Harris-Stevens could not stay for five or ten more minutes to discuss community concerns about the sale of singles in her SMD.  Commissioner Alberti responded that the issue will be taken up at the next ABL Committee meeting, at Sherwood Rec Center November 16, and they will come to some decision and make a recommendation to the entire ANC.  He mentioned that the ANC has a great deal to cover and the detailed work is done in committee and it’s to the community’s advantage, and he encouraged everyone to attend the meeting.

7. Single Member District Reports


Commissioner Alberti extended Chairman Fengler’s apology for his absence due to a family emergency, and pointed out his detailed SMD report in the packet.  He also apologized for the last minute change of venue for the meeting.


Commissioner Rice talked about the ANC’s appeal of the certificate of occupancy for the Blimpie at 8th and H Streets NE.  The Board of Zoning Adjustment granted the ANC’s appeal, but before any action is taken, it is necessary to wait for the transcript of the BZA decision.  Until then, Blimpie will continue to operate. The outcome may mean that the establishment will have to apply for a special exception and there will be an opportunity for community comment on traffic, trash and other impacts.  It also may mean that the ANC will have the opportunity to look at other establishments using the Blimpie decision as leverage.


He also discussed the HazMat bill (Hazardous Materials).  He went to the Council with representatives of other Ward 6 ANCs to speak with Councilmembers.  The legislation failed on a 5-5 vote, but it may come up for another vote before the end of the year.  Councilmember Ambrose was out because of illness.  There may have been a misunderstanding that the Mayor was planning to veto the bill, which turned out to not be true, so there may be another opportunity for the legislation to pass.  


Commissioner Alberti spoke about his SMD’s petition for a moratorium on the sale of singles on 15th Street NE.  There has been one hearing, and there will be another.  Eight residents testified at the first hearing.  Opposition was brought by the Alcoholic Beverage Wholesalers.  They brought liquor wholesalers and two of the owners. More evidence will be presented at the next hearing.


Commissioner Ward reported that there was illegal dumping on Maryland Avenue, right near the firehouse.  It was personal property, including furniture and televisions, and after asking to have it removed, DPW got involved, found some papers and issued a fine of $1000.  If the dumping can be documented, there is something that can be done.  Commissioner Rice mentioned that it’s possible to call and have up to seven items picked up free.

8. Officer Reports


Commissioner Alberti discussed Commissioner Fengler’s idea of advertising for additional committee members, because additional committee members are needed—especially for the Public Safety Committee--and it’s an important way for the community to be involved.  He said that at the December meeting there would be a discussion of ways to attract new committee members.  He then asked the audience to consider serving on committees, which meet once a month, with a little outside research.  It benefits the ANC to have effective committee work.


Commissioner Alberti presented the Treasurer’s report, but since it couldn’t be approved, he suggested that people look it over, and said that it would be discussed at the next meeting.  


Commissioner Musante said he had received a letter from the District Department of Transportation with a list of trees that are to be removed in 6A area. The trees are deemed to be dead and will be removed by the end of November.  The removal is part of maintaining a healthy tree canopy.  Commissioner Rice discussed the removal process, saying it a two-step procedure.  He said that there is number one can call for removal.  Commissioner Musante said that adjacent property owners will be notified.  Commissioner Alberti mentioned that if the stump isn’t removed after several months, one should call, as well as doing so if the tree isn’t replaced after a reasonable amount of time.

9. Committee Reports


Economic Development and Zoning:  Commissioner Rice announced the next meeting of the Committee, and that the agenda would include discussion of the disposition of the firehouse and police station.


Community Outreach: Commissioner Rice announced that the next meeting would be the final committee meeting of the year, and if people have grant applications they want taken care of by the current commission, it will have to be done at the meeting on November 15th.  Commissioner Alberti said that after that, the new Commission will have to decide on the process they will use.  Elizabeth Nelson mentioned that if there are questions about applications, the applicant should contact an ANC member in advance of the meeting.


Alcohol Beverage and Licensing: Mary Beatty introduced herself as the new committee chair.  She said there were two additional items that required committee votes:  the first was a change of address so that communication from the ABC would come directly to the ANC rather than to Chairman Fengler’s home address.  She asked whether that had to come to a vote.  Commissioner Alberti said it didn’t need a vote and should be changed. He said that there was no box number when they took over and had been remiss in not changing the address from members’ home addresses.  


The other item is the request by the residents, mentioned earlier in the evening, on the Family Liquor issue.  Commissioner Alberti and Ms. Beatty agreed that the issue should have a full hearing at the ABL Committee meeting and a recommendation be brought to the full ANC at the next meeting.  Ms. Beatty said that she was hoping to have a full discussion about the H Street corridor at the next meeting, and to develop a strategy for proceeding.  Raphael Marshall asked whether the full committee will be there for the meeting, as several people had come to this meeting with the idea it would be considered.  


Public Safety: Commissioner Harris-Stevens has not held a committee meeting.

10. Unfinished Business

Update on H Street Liquor License Negotiations:  Commissioner Alberti reported that there are five liquor licenses are being protested, and the ANC is representing the protesters.  The ANC’s attorney has been in communication with the ANC. While he has received a communication on three of the establishments and progress is being made, he hasn’t had an opportunity to discuss it fully with the attorney and so will not comment on what’s happening.  Hopefully, there will be a report at the next meeting.  Commissioner Rice mentioned that the ANC is trying to get as much of its model voluntary agreement in place as possible.  Commissioner Ward pointed out that the ABL committee drafted a voluntary agreement and that limits are promised.  Commissioner Alberti mentioned that 1101 Convenience Market, the Family Mart, and the Sun and Moon Grocery have been in discussion.  One of the remaining two establishments was in attendance at the meeting and was urged to attend the ABL meeting.

11. New Business

Update on DHCD Request for Proposals on 1341 Maryland Avenue NE and 525 9th Street NE: Commissioner Rice reported that the process for the disposition of the two properties is moving forward, and progress is being made with the Request for Proposal (RFP) process which will determine what will be located at those sites, which will based on selection criteria determined by a panel.  The Economic Development Committee will have a meeting at the end of November, which will focus on what the community wants.  Each of the two properties is moving separately, and each will have its own RFP with its own criteria.  The ANC is requesting representation on the selection panel, and there will be numerous points along the way where the community can weigh in.  The RFPs will be ready at the beginning of the year, and there will be a 90-day review process, after which it goes to the Council.  Hopefully by the summer there will be an idea of what the outcome will be.  Commissioner Alberti asked about community input up to this point, and was told that DHCD held a well-attended community meeting, and the ANC will make formal recommendations.  There is a thin line between keeping the community informed and not giving any bidders an unfair advantage in the process.  Richard Sundberg asked what suggestions have been made for the reuse of the buildings, and Commissioner Rice said that for 525 9th Street, there have been suggestions for multiple-family housing, In the past, housing funds have gone into that site, so there is a feeling that it should be used for residential purposes.  There was a petition circulated on the old firehouse asking for some kind of community gathering place.  There will be a lot more discussion on that at the meeting on the 17th.  DHCD is concerned about how that any public use for that building will be self-sustaining.


H Street Alley between 12th and 13th Street: Commissioner Alberti called attention to Commissioner Fengler’s report, which has nine items requiring attention, ranging from the need to stop illegal automobile mechanics from working in the alley, to the removal of foot pegs on utility poles to prevent access to residential yards, to the installation of cameras in the alley.  This issue will be discussed at the next meeting.

12. Community Comment

Gary Chow, the manager of Yes! Market, came to offer his service to mediate in some situations with the convenience store merchants.  He said he has been in this country for 35 years, and wants to help find ways to assist these grocers in succeeding in their work.  He said he works with the Korean-American Grocers Association and the DC Merchants Association, and just wants to help in understanding their issues.


Steven Kim introduced himself, and said that while he has no business in DC, he deals with the ABC for the Korean-American Grocers Association, and he to would like to help bridge the gap between the merchants and the neighborhood,


Nicole Bass asked why the ANC didn’t publicize its meetings at the local groceries.  Commissioner Alberti said that some Commissioners take advantage of that, but it would be very helpful if the merchants were encouraged to allow fliers to be posted announcing the monthly meetings.  He reiterated where the ANC advertised each month.  The committee meetings are also advertised in the Hill Rag and the Voice of the Hill.  He also said that there are places where the monthly agenda packets can be picked up before the meetings, and, additionally there is a web site.  Commissioner Musante mentioned that there was supposed to be an annual flier distributed door-to-door for posting on refrigerators, and he took responsibility for not getting it done.  He said that he hoped it would be done at the beginning of the year.  Elizabeth Nelson mentioned that the web site has all the information.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.
November 18, 2004

Stanley Jackson, Director

Department of Housing & Community Development

Suite 8000

801 North Capitol Street, NE

Washington, DC  20002

Re: Request to Appoint ANC 6A Representatives to Interagency RFP Process

Dear Mr. Jackson,


On November 11, 2004, ANC 6A voted unanimously to request that you invite the Advisory Neighborhood Commissioners representing the Single Member Districts (SMDs) which contain the DHCD-controlled properties at 525 9th St, NE and 1341 Maryland Avenue, NE to participate in the separate interagency processes to draft, publish, review, and select Requests for Proposals (RFPs) for the disposition of these properties.

As you are aware, Advisory Neighborhood Commissions (ANCs) are official bodies of the District of Columbia government. Each Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner represents a Single Member District of approximately 2,000 residents in an elected, unpaid capacity. In the matter of surplus property, the affected ANC should be afforded equal opportunity to participate in any interagency RFP process, just as other agencies of the DC government such as the Office of Property Management or the Office of Planning participate through employee-representatives. Advisory Neighborhood Commissioners are held to the same ethical and legal standards as other employees of the District of Columbia, and are capable of discharging the duties associated with the RFP process without affecting requirements for full and fair competition.

The old police station (525 9th St, NE) is located in SMD 6A02 represented by Commissioner Joseph Fengler. The old firehouse (1341 Maryland Avenue, NE) is located in SMD 6A06 currently represented by Commissioner Jessica Ward and to be represented by Commissioner-elect Marc Borbely as of January 2005.

Please inform us of your decision in this matter by December 9, 2004 so that we may update community residents on the extent of community participation and representation in the RFP process led by your department. Thank you for you attention to this matter. 

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Councilmember David Catania


Councilmember Jim Graham 


Gottlieb Simon, Office of Advisory Neighborhood Commissions

A. Treasurer’s Monthly Report – Approve the monthly report for November 2004:
	Period Covered:

	11/01/04

	-

	11/30/04

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Checking Account:

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Forwarded

	
	
	
	
	
	$   13,238.51


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Receipts:

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	District Allotments

	$

	

	
	Interest Income

	
	
	$

	

	
	Transfers from Saving Accounts

	
	
	$

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Receipts

	
	
	
	
	
	$


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Funds Available

	
	
	
	
	
	$   13,238.51


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Kinko's Inc. (Photocopying)

	CK#1217

	
	$       431.95

	

	
	Friends of Lovejoy Park (Grant)

	CK#1218

	
	$    2,500.00

	

	
	Capital Community News (Ads for 1 year)
	CK#1219
	
	$    2,856.00
	

	
	Roberta Weiner (Oct. Minutes)

	CK# 1220

	
	$       145.00

	

	
	Phoenix Graphics (VOTH ads for 1year)
	CK# 1221
	
	$    2,030.90
	

	
	Bode & Grenier LLP (Legal services)

	CK# 1222

	
	$    1,121.50

	

	
	VOID

	CK# 1223

	
	
	

	
	Nicholas Albert! (Postage & Office supplies)
	CK#1224
	
	$         34.35
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Disbursements

	
	
	
	
	
	$     9,119.70


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ending Balance

	
	
	
	
	
	
	$     4,118.81


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Savings Account:

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Forwarded

	
	
	
	
	
	$     4,128.37


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Receipts:

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Interest   10/29/04

	
	
	
	$           1.40

	

	
	Total Other Deposits

	
	
	$

	

	
	Transfers from Saving Accounts

	
	
	$

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Receipts

	
	
	
	
	
	$            1.40


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Funds Available

	
	
	
	
	
	$     4,129.77


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Disbursements

	
	
	
	
	
	$


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ending Balance

	
	
	
	
	
	
	$     4,129.77



Recommendation:  Approve individual disbursements listed above separately. 
REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
November 30, 2004

Present: Commissioners Joe Fengler, Gladys Mack, and Cody Rice; Commissioners-Elect Marc Borbely and Mary Beatty; Resident Members Gretchen Brandt, Sherry Brown, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, and Drew Ronneberg.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.

Community Comment
DHCD will hold another community meeting on the future of the old police station at 525 9th St., NE and the old firehouse at 1341 Maryland Ave., NE on Monday December 13, 2004 at 7 PM at Sherwood Recreation Center.

Commissioner-elect Marc Borbely is holding a community input meeting on future uses for the firehouse on Monday, December 6, 2004 at Miner ES from 7-9 PM.

BZA 17256: 612 17th Street, NE

The committee heard from representatives of Pilgrim A.M.E. church on their application for a special exception to allow a church program use in an existing church and variances from the lot occupancy requirements and rear yard requirements to construct a two story addition at the rear of the church in the R-4 District at 612 17th Street, N.E.

The addition will serve as executive office and administrative staff space for management of the city-funded Job Connection program that trains and places former welfare recipients in jobs. (This program operates from 1671 Gales Street, NE per a 3 year special exception granted by BZA in December 2002.) The addition will not serve as a point of intake or point of services, nor will there be an increase in staff.

The church is oriented perpendicular to the row houses on the block so that the rear yard of the church faces the side of the adjoining rowhouse. Neither the adjoining rowhouse nor the church has windows and doors that open on the church’s rear yard. Currently, much of the rear yard is occupied by HVAC equipment and ductwork for the church.

The proposed two-story addition would fully occupy the rear yard, so the church requires a variance from the 20 foot rear yard requirement in the zoning regulations. After completion, lot occupancy would be 64%, which is above the 60% allowed as a matter of right in the R-4 district. The addition would be constructed of brick, would not extend beyond the front and rear of the adjoining row house, and is of similar scale to the neighboring properties. The HVAC equipment would be relocated to the top of the addition where it will not be visible from the street.

The applicant presented a letter of support from Commissioner Gladys Mack and from the occupant of the adjoining property. The applicant has also completed the required mailing of notices to nearby property owners and is not aware of any opposition.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter of support to BZA for the special exception and variances.

DHCD RFP for old police station at 525 9th St, NE
The committee discussed possible recommendations that the ANC could make to the Department of Housing and Community Development regarding the upcoming “Disposition of Publicly Owned Real Property Process” for the old police station building at 525 9th St, NE (not 529 9th St, NE as indicated on DHCD promotional materials.)

A neighbor of the property and Commissioner Fengler both expressed support for a residential use for the property. This was consistent with statements made by other residents at an earlier DHCD meeting. The neighbor said that he talked with a developer who thought that the property might be large enough for up to six units. There was a suggestion that the ANC might approach the Capitol Hill Restoration Society about pushing for a residential use since CHRS has been a strong proponent in the past for maintaining residential uses in the Capitol Hill Historic District.

The committee discussed how the ANC needed to be clear with DHCD about a desire for flats/apartments/condos and not other uses that may be classified under the zoning regulations as “residential” such as community-based residential facilities. Commissioner Fengler asked that DHCD clarify earlier statements about legal requirements to reserve units as low income units. The committee also discussed the need for the developer to have experience managing environmental hazards such as asbestos and lead-based paint and experience working in a historic district. 

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC recommend to DHCD that preference be given to 1) multi-family residential use (not to include Community-Based Residential Facilities), 2) to developers with a proven record of successful management of renovations involving asbestos, lead and other environmental hazards, and 3) to developers with a proven record of successful redevelopment of properties in historic districts. The committee also recommends that the ANC seek clarification of the legal requirements for the property to be developed with low income rather than entirely market rate.

DHCD RFP for old firehouse at 1341 Maryland Avenue, NE

The committee discussed possible recommendations that the ANC could make to DHCD regarding the upcoming “Disposition of Publicly Owned Real Property Process” for the old firehouse building at 1341 Maryland Ave, NE.

Commissioner-elect Marc Borbely reported on the results of a petition effort. Over 100 residents signed a petition asking that the building be used in a way that directly serves the larger community rather than as residences. Some of the uses that neighbors have expressed an interest in include coffee or teahouse, bookstore, library, arts space, movie house, theater, learning space or other uses that have broad appeal to the surrounding community. Borbely brought flyers for another community input meeting to be held Monday, December 6, 2004 at Miner ES from 7-9 PM.

Borbely raised the possibility of delaying the RFP process. Borbely noted that there has not been much time for community input. Rice expressed a concern that it took a lot of effort to get DHCD to act in the first place and that it might be difficult to re-start the process if it is stopped.

Commissioner Fengler expressed strong reservations about a non-residential use for the building. He noted the number of social service providers that are already located in his adjoining SMD. A related concern for members of the zoning committee was that if the ANC asks DCHD to give preference to community-serving uses for the old firehouse, then DHCD may select a bid that can be called “community-serving” but is not what residents really had in mind. DHCD might decide that other less preferred uses (emergency shelter, youth rehabilitation home) are community-serving in one way or another if a bid came in. At that point, DHCD could justify the selection with the ANC’s own request.

The ANC has no direct control over what bids or offers come in response to the RFP. Having the ANC express a preference for a “community-serving use” creates some additional risk that the bid selected by DHCD will not be what people had in mind. This may be an acceptable or manageable risk, but residents should be aware of it. The zoning committee decided that asking for a multi-family residential use was a safer recommendation to the ANC.

If the ANC does ask for a "community-serving use," the ANC will need to provide more specifics and monitor the selection process more closely. Commissioner Rice offered to make an amendment to the committee recommendation at the ANC meeting so that the ANC ask DHCD to give preference to bids that incorporate certain types of community-serving uses. Rice asked Borbely to help draft suitable language and to volunteer to take primary responsibility for monitoring the selection process.

Committee Recommendation: On a 5-1 vote, That the ANC recommend to DHCD that preference be given to 1) multi-family residential use (not to include Community-Based Residential Facilities), 2) to developers with a proven record of successful management of renovations involving asbestos, lead and other environmental hazards, 3) to developers with a proven record of successful redevelopment of properties in historic districts and 4) to bids that would preserve the historic exterior of the building. 

Next ED&Z Committee Meeting:

Last Tuesday of the month, December 28, 2004

7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

REPORT OF THE COMMUNITY OUTREACH COMMITTEE

Minutes:  November 15, 2004


The Committee convened at 7 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE 

Present: Elizabeth Nelson, Louis Barbash 

1.  Muary PTSA Application.  VanNessa Duckett of Maury Elementary School presented the Maury PTSA’s application for a grant of $634 to support the Maury after-school program’s “Working on Wellness” (W.O.W.) program. Ms. Duckett said that the program’s need arose from the fact that many of the children in Aftercare are overweight and out of condition, especially from eating unhealthy snacks and sedentary lifestyles.  W.O.W., Ms. Duckett explained, is aimed at improving children’s health by teaching them to prepare healthier snacks that do not require adult supervision, and by teaching them activities and exercise that they can do at home.  ANC6A funds will support the purchase of  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1exercise equipment, fitness- and food-related reading materials, and cooking utensils and equipment.  Funding for foodstuffs to be used in snack preparation and for T-shorts for W.O.W. participants is being sought from the Capitol Hill Foundation.  After discussion, the Committee voted to recommend to the ANC that they fund the Maury PTSA grant.

2.  Miner PTA Application.  Brenda Artis, Parent Coordinator at Myrtilla Miner Elementary School presented the Miner PTA’s application for a grant of $763.64 to purchase a free-standing bulletin board.  She explained that the Board would have several uses.  In the lobby of the new school, it could alert parents, children and community members to various events taking place in the school, which is in great use as a community meeting place.  The Board would be especially useful because the lobby is so large that its walls are too far back from the entrance for notices to be seen easily by people entering.  Also, Ms. Artis said, because the Board is movable it could be used to raise the school’s profile at off-site events at which Miner is represented.  After discussion, the Committee voted to recommend the grant to the ANC.

Ms. Nelson said the completion of the ANC6A flier is being held in abeyance pending input from newly elected Commissioners, who will need to provide their contact information and will want input on what information is included and on drop points. She is in the process of contacting these commissioners to obtain the needed information.

The Committee adjourned at 7:25 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Louis Barbash

Member, Community Outreach Committee
Maury PTSA Application.  
1. Date of Application


2. Date of Project or Activity


11/15/04



Begins as soon as funding is available, January 2005

3. Applicant Organization Name and Address

PTSA at Maury Elementary School, 1250 Constitution Ave. NE  Washington DC  20002
4. Contact Name 





5. Title
VanNessa Duckett






Teacher and PTSA member


6. Address (if different from above)

7. Telephone






8. Fax
     (202) 698-3838

(202) 398-3484 (H)



(202) 698-3844

9. E-mail Address

vannessaduckett@yahoo.com

10. Brief Description of Proposed Project/Activity

The Working on Wellness (W.O.W.) program, at the end of the regular school day, will provide supervised physical activity and teach good eating habits.  Children will learn how to prepare healthy snacks that require little/no adult supervision and simple exercises/activities that can be done at home/school, individually/small groups.  Funding for exercise equipment, fitness/food related reading materials and cooking utensils/equipment is sought.

11. Projected Total Cost  




12. Amount Requested


$1,300.00



     

$634.00

13. Other Sources of Funding (be specific, provide names)

A Capital Hill Community Foundation grant is being written to request funding for the food items and T-shirts

14. Statement of Benefit (detailed description of project or activity, who will benefit and in what way)

Maury ES is a DC public school in ANC 6A.  The health problems resulting from inactivity and poor eating habits are well documented.  Many children at Maury are already overweight, or are a proper weight but are still unhealthy, and are failing to acquire a taste for healthy food and physical activity that could bring health benefits throughout their lives.  The children in this program, who would otherwise be inactive at the end of the school day, will engage in safe but vigorous physical activities such as jumping rope, kickball, bowling, soccer, double-dutch and playing basketball.  This will not only burn calories and improve strength and cardio-vascular fitness, it will instill a life-long preference for such activities.  Teaching the children about nutritional content and then how to cook healthy foods will encourage them to try foods that they might not otherwise and will give them the skills to make good food choices now and in the future.  There are currently about 165 children enrolled in the after-care program we expect that at least 20-25 of them will participate in W.O.W.
Budget

Sporting equipment and reading materials
$  444.00

Cooking utensils



$  125.00

Serving equipment (incl. paper products)
$    75.00

Food




$   600.00*

T-shirts




$     66.00*

Total




$  1300.00
$634.00 (Amt. requested)

*Funding for food and T-shirts is being sought from the Capitol Hill Community Foundation and other sources as ANC 6A is prohibited from funding food or clothing purchases

Miner PTA Application
1. Date of Application





2. Date of Project or Activity



11/05/04





Ongoing

3. Applicant Organization Name and Address

PTSA at Miner Elementary School

601 15th St. NE  Washington DC  20002

4. Contact Name 





5. Title
Brenda Artis






Parent Coordinator

6. Address (if different from above)

7. Telephone






8. Fax
     (202) 724-4565
396-5334 (home)       -



(202) 724-4568

9. E-mail Address

brenda.artis@k12.dc.us

10. Brief Description of Proposed Project/Activity

Purchase a self-supporting, portable bulletin board that can be used for both indoor and outdoor displays such as at assemblies, training sessions, student sporting events, receptions, recruitment fairs, community information events, etc.

11. Projected Total Cost  




12. Amount Requested


$763.64



     


$763.64
13. Other Sources of Funding (be specific, provide names)

None

14. Statement of Benefit (detailed description of project or activity, who will benefit and in what way)

Miner ES is a DC public school which serves primarily children residing in ANC 6A.  Having a portable bulletin board will ease set up and enhance display of informational and decorative items, particularly where there isn’t access to a wall or fence.  This will enhance the learning experience of the children, reduce the burden on school staff and increase visibility of the school within the community and the City.

ANC 6A Grant Request

Miner Elementary School

Display System/Portable Bulletin Board

Project Description

The Miner Elementary School PTA would like to request $763.64 to fund the purchase of a self-supporting portable bulletin board which will be used for both indoor and outdoor displays such as at assemblies, training sessions, student sporting events, receptions, recruitment fairs, community information events, etc.

Background
Miner Elementary School is a DC public school with over 500 students in grades HeadStart through 6th.

Miner ES often has both indoor and outdoor activities where vertical display of materials is desirable.  There are assemblies, teacher and parent training sessions, student sporting events, receptions, recruitment fairs and community information events which require the display of informational and decorative items but this is currently very difficult to arrange where there isn’t a wall or fence from which to hang items.  For example, the school is often asked to attend school fairs where schools from around the city display materials about their school.  During these events, a self-supporting portable display system would ease set up and enhance presentation of school materials.  The display system would also provide a ready means to recognize and display the work of the students, especially .artwork.  Seeing the best of their work on display will provide positive reinforcement to the students.  The school is very diligent in providing training to both parents and teachers.  The display system will enhance these experiences and result in teachers with improved teaching skills and parents with improved parenting skills.  The community will benefit in other ways because the display system will also be used for the community information events that the school frequently hosts.

The Allen Display 8 panel exhibit display is both lightweight and durable.  These qualities are important because school staff need to be able to move it easily and because it will be in nearly constant use for many years.

Additional Information:  A price quote of $763.64 (incl. shipping) has been received from Allen Display.  See attached.  Description of bulletin board.
· Handy Floor 8-Panel Exhibit Display w/Carry Bag 

· Honey Comb cardboard core 

· Covered with VELCRO receptive fabric 

· Fabric available in Heavy Textured and Smooth Finish styles 

· 8 main panels, plus 2 header panels 

· Main panels - 35-3/8"H x 23-5/8"E x 5/8" thick 

· Header panels - 9-7/8"H x 23-5/8"W x 5/8" thick 

· Heavy duty carry bag included, black with red straps 

· Shipping Weight 38 lbs 

Budget

Price of display system

$687.96

Shipping


$  75.68
Total



$763.64

Next Community Outreach Meeting

Third Monday of the month, December  20, 7:00 pm

Church of the Apostolic Faith

Annex building 1235 C Street, NE 

Chair, Commissioner Michael Musante, 548-2542

REPORT OF THE ALCHOL BEVERAGE LICENSING COMMITTEE
November 16, 2004, at 7:00pm at Sherwood Recreation Center
COMMITEE ATTENDANCE



Mary Beatty

Committee Member, Chairman




Marc Borbely

Committee Member, Secretary




Michael Herman
Committee Member




Richard Sundberg
Committee Member

Brenda Artis was absent.

COMMISSIONER ATTENDANCE




Wanda Stevens-Harris

6A01




Cody Rice


6A03




Nick Alberti


6A04




Jessica Ward


6A06

COMMUNITY ATTENDANCE:  Lyndon Bonaparte, Gary Cha, Shum Chezmy, Son Chu, Kwang H. Chung Daphne Daguia, Joe Englert, Nathaniel Glover, Robyn Holder, Hyon Lee, Marc Lesnich, Kara Luna, Richard Luna, Raphael Marshall, Vanessa Raffin, Pierre Rosseau, Michelle Seabrooks, Andrea Scott Simmons, L. Smith, Shaaren Pine, Jonathan Teumer, Dea Varsovozky, David Trumble, Jordan Washington, James Watt, Gabe Wiest, and Derek Wood.

CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Beatty called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS

Ms. Beatty suggested and the committee accepted without objection that the following two items be tabled to the next meeting: 

Item #1: Whether to implement a system whereby each establishment whose license is up for renewal is asked to come before the committee, with the public given an opportunity to air any complaints and the licensee given an opportunity to respond.

Item #2: Whether to adopt guidelines for deciding when to join a community-initiated protest of a liquor license, possibly based on some of the following criteria: 1) whether community members have gathered a certain number of signatures from neighbors of the establishment; 2) whether a certain number of neighbors of the establishment have come to a committee meeting to state their position; and 3) whether there are one or more persons from the neighborhood willing to lead the effort.

NEW BUSINESS

1.  Consideration of Recommendation to Rescind ANC Letter of Support for Family Liquors.
The committee heard testimony from residents and business owners regarding whether or not the ANC should rescind its letter of support for Family Liquors, at 710 H Street NE. 

Among the testimony: Mr. Watt, a 42-year resident, said he never heard any complaints about the establishment. Commissioner Harris said she respects the owner of the establishment and his commitment to the neighborhood. Mr. Marshall, a resident on I Street, said residents living near Family Liquors feel the impact of trash, loitering. Mr. Marshall said residents see people urinating and drinking in public. Mr. Marshall said he had gathered about 80 signatures from residents in opposition to the establishment.

MOTION:  Ms. Beatty moved, Mr. Sundberg seconded, to recommend to the ANC that in recognition of the disparate community feelings regarding Family Liquors within the community, that the ANC rescind its letter of support for Family Liquors.  Commissioner Harris said she is appalled at the lengths ANC Commissioners have gone to, to oppose Family Liquors. Mr. Borbely said he opposed the motion because many more community members present seemed to be speaking in favor of the establishment than against it. The motion passed (3-1-0), with Ms. Beatty, Mr. Herman and Mr. Sundberg voting in support and Mr. Borbely voting in opposition.

2.  Discussion of ANC Strategy Regarding Liquor Licenses on H Street, Including Consideration of Protest, Voluntary Agreements and/or Moratorium.

Ms. Beatty explained that the focus of this discussion would be whether H Street merchants, who were in the process of negotiating Voluntary Agreements with the ANC Attorney Doug Fierberg, should also be included in current ANC efforts regarding a  moratorium on chilled singles.  Commissioner Ward provided further background  and an explanation of the purpose of this discussion. 

Community members discussed whether or not the ANC should be pursuing bans on the sale of singles.

One community member asked what the purpose of banning singles would be. Commissioner Alberti said singles are intended to be drunk in public, and banning singles would reduce public drinking.

Mr. Wood asked who is paying for ANC’s lawyer? (Answer: the ANC, with public funds.) He said the single-sale beer concept is worthless. He disagreed that singles are always drunk in public.

Ms. Ruffin said city agencies are being overburdened by having to clean up after the ills caused by liquor stores. She thanked the ANC for its efforts. She said merchants have been taking no responsibility for their patrons. She said she is pleased to see some means of controlling public drunkenness and would be happy about a ban on singles.

Ms. Seabrooks, a 50-year resident, said people are complaining about the singles, but what about the cups from Starbucks? She questions whether these stores are really bringing the community down.

Mr. Luna said he supports the ANC for pursuing legally recognized reasons to protest merchants who aren’t upholding legal obligations.

Ms. Scott Simmons, a 20-year resident, said she is glad to see storeowners at the meeting. She says voluntary agreements aren’t really voluntary. She asks why small business owners should have to give up 40% of their income during an economic boom. She disagrees with the ANC’s method for getting the voluntary agreements.

Mr. Watt said he feels the stores on H Street are good. He said people buy single beers all over the city.

Mr. Marshall said he is not in favor of closing down any establishments, but he said he constantly picks up single cans, as well as McDonalds and Bumpers trash. He said storeowners do have a responsibility for what happens outside their store. 

Commissioner Harris said the establishments at 11th Street, on the even side of H Street, in her single-member district, including Family Liquors, know that they’re supposed to clean right outside their business. She said the merchants at 11th or 12th Street have attended meetings with her, about partnering with the community. She said the Korean merchant association has been involved, with a lawyer, to talk about the cultural divide. She said people should have their rights. She said enforcement by police is also necessary.

Commissioner Ward said that in July 1999, Commissioner Harris was among the signatories on a voluntary agreement with Jumbo Liquors. She said that voluntary agreement included a ban on the sale of singles of malt liquor, and that the ANC is just trying to continue that effort.

Commissioner Alberti asked that if the committee makes any recommendation to the ANC, that there by substantive strategy in the recommendation, not just abstract principles.

MOTION:  Mr. Sundberg moved, Mr. Herman seconded, that in recognition of current efforts by H Street merchants to negotiate voluntary agreements with the community, the ABL committee recommends that these same merchants not be included in the current ANC 6A chilled single sales moratorium effort. Commissioner Harris said targeting some merchants on H Street but not others would invite charges of discrimination. Commissioner Alberti said if the ANC made any attempt to pursue a moratorium on H Street, it would have to be done geographically (all of H Street, for example)-- the moratorium couldn’t target specific merchants. Ms. Beatty said the purpose of the motion would be to clarify to H Street merchants where they stand in the moratorium effort. Commissioner Ward offered a friendly amendment to clarify that the current discussions aren’t about a moratorium, but are about a voluntary agreement. Mr. Sundberg, seconded by Commissioner Harris, withdrew his motion.

3.  Presentation from Joe Englert Regarding Two New ABC “CN” Applications, for The Olympic (1206 H St. NE) and The Show Bar (1210 H St. NE).

Mr. Englert said he has applied for two liquor licenses on the 1200 block of H Street. He said he has purchased one of the buildings and has an option on the other (he said the sale hopefully will go through in the next few weeks). Construction would take place in the spring, at the earliest. He said he hoped to have residents living above the establishments.

The first license, a tavern license, would be for The Olympic -- an old school neighborhood sports bar with a full bar menu -- at 1206 H St. NE.

The second license, a nightclub license, would be for The Show Bar, at 1210 H St. NE. Mr. Englert has a very large collection of antique circus and sideshow and midway paraphernalia from the late 1800s to the present. He wants occasional live entertainment at The Show Bar, hopefully every Saturday. The entertainment would include musical acts, as well as people who do odd things, such as bed of nails. Once or twice a year there would be visiting vaudeville troops coming in to do a review. It would be very G rated.  There would be no naked or half-naked women -- no nudity or stripping whatsoever. There would be a cover charge.

Mr. Englert said he owns six liquor licenses (and the properties they’re attached to) in Washington. He promised to be very hands-on, adopting tree boxes, getting the blue suits out, cleaning cigarette butts, cans, etc. He said there will be many young people, and with young women come police officers on a continual basis. He said his past projects have doubled or tripled the commercial values of nearby properties. 

A community member asked what the establishment would do for people in the neighborhood looking for jobs. Mr. Englert said he is always desperate for help -- such as cooks, waiters, busboys. He said he has never turned down one able-bodied man or woman who wants to help. 

Mr. Sundberg asked what kind of soundproofing the establishment would employ for the Show Bar. Mr. Englert said he wants to incorporate studio-type soundproofing, especially in the back. He said he is about to open a place at 14th and Pennsylvania Avenue SE, and that there he brought neighbors in and did sound tests to determine acceptable levels. He promised to make Ms. Ruffin, who also raised noise concerns, happy.

Ms. Beatty asked about parking. Mr. Englert said there would be no parking provided for patrons. He said most people will walk to the establishment or take cabs. 

Commissioner Rice asked about the capacity of the establishments. Mr. Englert said he expected the capacity to be between 99 and 120. (It was unclear whether this would be at each establishment or total.)

A merchant asked Mr. Englert why the ANC should support bars/nightclubs but not liquor stores -- both will have drunk people drinking outside on H Street.

Mr. Marshall asked why Mr. Englert was pursuing burlesque on H Street. Mr. Englert said he has very small, narrow spaces elsewhere. He said the Show Bar would be mostly a tavern. On the weekends, it would be entertainment.

In response to a statement that a nightclub could not operate in the 1200 block of H street due to zoning restrictions, Commissioner Cody, Chair of the ANC6A Zoning Committee explained that he thought the regulations allowed a nightclub to operate there, but a nightclub designated as a “sexually-oriented business” would need a zoning variance to operate in this neighborhood. 

Mr. Borbely asked the community whether there were any suggestions about what could be requested, on parking. Ms. Varsovozky said she is very concerned where people will park, and she wishes the city would adopt parking policies, but she is unsure whether, until there is a general policy, an individual business owner should be required to bear the burden of parking. Ms. Ruffin suggested to Mr. Englert negotiating for the use of the Autozone lot. 

Ms. Ruffin raised concerns (including trash-related concerns) about the alley north of H Street, which residences would share with the establishments. 

MOTION:  Ms. Beatty moved, Mr. Sundberg seconded, that the committee recommend to the ANC a position of no opposition to The Show Bar and The Olympic provided that the applicant stipulate in writing, 8 days prior to the ANC meeting, 1) that the establishments will not be “sexually-oriented businesses” as defined in 11 DCMR 199.1. 

Mr. Borbely said he would like the applicant to agree formally to more terms, putting in writing some of the verbal commitments he made during his presentation. He pointed out that Mr. Englert’s presentation referred to the Show Bar application as being for a Class CT (tavern) license, whereas the application filed with the Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration is for a Class CN (nightclub) license, for an additional 99-person capacity. Mr. Englert said this must have been due to an error by ABRA.

Mr. Borbely offered and Ms. Beatty accepted a friendly amendment that the applicant further agree, prior to an ANC vote of no opposition, 2) to submit a new Class CT application for The Show Bar instead of the current CN application; 3) to agree that there will be no nudity or stripping whatsoever; 4) to agree to preferentially employ neighborhood residents; 5) to meet with Ms. Ruffin and other neighbors to determine adequate sound-proofing levels; and 6) to meet with Ms. Ruffin and other neighbors to allay concerns (including trash) regarding the shared alley.

Mr. Englert said such terms would be acceptable. He said he is not in a hurry with these applications and would not mind returning the committee after re-filing or amending the Show Bar application to reflect the proper license type.

Being unable to take additional community comment on the motion due to time constraints (the building was closing) Ms. Beatty withdrew her motion. The committee tabled its review of the applications to its next meeting.

Ms. Lee, co-owner of N-A Minit, stated her frustration that Mr. Englert’s application appeared to be encountering so little opposition, while the renewal of her retail license was so actively protested.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:  Just after 9 p.m., Ms. Beatty moved, Mr. Sundberg seconded, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously (4-0-0). 

Respectfully submitted by Marc Borbely, Secretary

E-mail update provided on November 24, 2004, by Ms. Beatty, Interim Chair, ABL Committee.
There are several developments related to the CN license applications for 1206 and 1210 H Street, NE that I wanted to share with this group. At the ANC 6A ABL Committee meeting held on November 16, the owner/licensee took community questions and comments for over 40 minutes, but we simply ran out of time and were not able to hear comment to the motion that was made in the final ten minutes of the meeting (so the motion was withdrawn). The owner then indicated that he wanted to allow for more time for the dialogue and that he would hold the license to allow for this.

In order to determine the process for an extension of time, I contacted ABC counsel, Fred Moosally, who indicated that after the license has been placarded that it cannot be withdrawn or altered without penalty to the owner. (The owner would have to wait over a year to reapply.) Further, the license that the owner said he would change from CN (Nightclub) to CT (Tavern)cannot be amended prior to the hearing, to be held on January 5, 2005. Therefore if the ANC wants to take a position on these applications, they must do so prior to December 21, 2004. 

The only opportunity that ANC will have to vote on a position prior to December 21 is at their next meeting, to be held on Thursday, December 9, 2004. In the meantime, I have had numerous conversations with the owner and his attorney regarding their willingness to sign a voluntary agreement that stipulates to the terms that were discussed in the ABL Committee meeting. The ANC standard agreement (which outlines standards for trash removal, noise control, no nude or sexually oriented entertainment etc.) has been sent to the owner and his attorney. The owner has verbally indicated his willingness to abide by the terms that were outlined, so its possible that we may have a signed agreement by December 9.

Those of you who want to help craft the terms of an agreement or who just want to comment, please contact me at 202 546 4196 or at my email address mbeatty6a05. I will be out of town for the Thanksgiving holiday, but will return on Monday the 29th. 

Text of e-mail sent November 24, 2004, from Ms. Beatty to Mr. Joe Englert of Show Bar and Olympic 


Joe,

 

Good to talk to you yesterday.  I've attached a copy of a the standard Voluntary Agreement that the ANC 6A developed to use with CT and CN licensees within the area.  I have highlighted the portions that I added to this agreement to reflect specific issues mentioned at the ABL meeting or that you mentioned to me yesterday.  

 

I also have spoken to Joe Fengler, the Chair of ANC 6A about the timeline of your license (that ANC must respond before 12-21 in order to be a party to the January 5 hearing).  He will put this issue on the ANC's agenda for its next regular monthly meeting, to be held Thursday evening at 7PM on December 9. 

 

I look forward to talking to you after Thanksgiving.  Have a good holiday.

 

Mary Beatty

Interim Chair, ABL Committee

ANC 6A

202 546 4196 

mbeatty6a05@verizon.net

Text of two attachments are below.
Attachment #1.  Draft Cooperative Agreement for Showbar

Made this ______ day of December, 2004, by and between

Joe Englert
1206 H Street, Showbar

Washington, DC 20002
and

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Preamble

Through this agreement, both parties aim to create an environment whereby the applicant may operate as a viable contributing business to the ANC 6A community, while concurrently curtailing any adverse effects a business such as the applicant’s could have on the surrounding neighborhood.  This agreement applies to following class of liquor licenses: CT (Tavern), CR (Restaurant) and CN (Nightclub)

The applicant agrees to work regularly with the ANC 6A, neighborhood associations, and residents to ensure the business operations do not adversely affect the surrounding neighborhood.  All parties believe the statements and provisions contained in this agreement are reasonable and must become wholly integrated into the day-to-day operation of the business establishment.

Further, ANC 6A acknowledges that this Cooperative Agreement shall be presented to all Class CT, CR and CN applicants within the boundaries of ANC 6A.  To the greatest extent possible, the ANC will not insist upon or allow any significant changes to this Cooperative Agreement that will unfairly benefit or, conversely, cause competitive disadvantage to, any individual applicant or establishment within the ANC, unless such change is required by the District of Columbia government, other authorized governmental bodies, or rule of law.  

The community and merchants have agreed that it is in all the parties’ best interests to standardize the requirements for the operation of tavern, restaurants and nightclub establishments within the boundaries of ANC 6A.  The community and merchants understand and agree that the changes imposed upon the operations of all licensees within the ANC as set forth herein are important measures to protect the safety, peace, order and quiet of the neighborhood, its residents, and businesses.  
Witnesseth

Whereas, Applicant’s premises is within the boundaries of ANC 6A; and,

Whereas, the parties desire to enter into an agreement governing certain requirements and understandings regarding the issuance of a Retailer’s Class CN Liquor License at the subject premises; and,

Whereas, the parties recognize the importance of that commercial districts provide safe, clean and pedestrian friendly environments for the adjacent neighborhoods,

The Parties Agree As Follows:

1. Public Space Cleanliness and Maintenance.  Applicant will maintain the public space (minimally the front sidewalk up to and including the gutter in front of the subject premises, and the alleyway behind the subject premises) adjacent to the establishment in a clean and litter-free condition by:

i. Picking up trash, including beverage bottles and cans, and all other trash a minimum of twice daily (immediately before business hours and once between 5:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m.).

ii. Maintaining regular trash garbage removal service, prior to 8PM regularly remove trash from the trash and dumpster area, and see that the trash and dumpster area remain clean.  Applicant shall deposit trash and garbage only in rodent-proof dumpsters, and shall see that dumpster covers fit properly and remain fully closed except when trash or garbage is being added or removed.  

iii. Exercising due diligence to prevent and/or rid vermin infestation in and around the establishment, including following, minimally, the recommendations and guidelines of the Vector Control Division of the Department of Public Works.

iv. Assisting in maintenance of the curb in front of the establishment to keep them free of trash and to remove snow and ice from the sidewalk and comply with all applicable D.C. laws and regulation in these respects.

v. Planting, watering, and generally tending to tree boxes directly in front of the subject premises, if any.

vi. Promptly removing or painting over any graffiti written on the exterior walls of the property.

2. Business Improvement District:

a. Applicant and/or landlord will be an active participant in an effort to bring a Business Improvement District (BID) program to the H Street NE corridor.  

b. Applicant and/or landlord will support and financially contribute to any BID implemented on the H Street NE corridor.  

3. Business Operations and Practices:

a. Applicant will not, directly or indirectly, sell or deliver alcohol to any intoxicated person, or to any person of intemperate habits, or to any person who appears to be intoxicated. A person of intemperate habits shall be defined as:

a. Any person arrested or cited for alcohol-related offences by the Metropolitan Police Department for any alcohol-related crime three times or more in any one year; and 

b. Who has been so identified to the licensee by the Metropolitan Police Department by giving a photo and name to the licensee.

b. The applicant agrees to take all necessary steps to prevent patron rowdiness, including refusing admission/service to loud, rowdy, and/or unruly persons.

c. The applicant agrees to ensure that no patron brings alcohol into the establishment from outside sources, and at no time exits the establishment with alcoholic beverages.

d. The applicant will not provide sell alcoholic beverages “to go.”

e. Applicant agrees not to promote or participate in bar or pub “crawls” or “tours”, or any other event of this nature.

f. The licensed establishment will be managed by the applicant in person or a board licensed manager.

g. Applicant, and all employees of the applicant, shall attend and complete an alcoholic beverage server training course/seminar.

h. Applicant shall post a notice kept in good repair and visible from point of entry a sign, which states:

a. Proper ID required (proof of age 21 minimum to be served and assurances that ID’s will be checked at all times prior to serving alcoholic beverages to patrons.

b. Prohibition against selling alcohol to minors.

c. Request to patrons to not litter, loiter, or make excessive noise in the neighborhood as they arrive or depart. 

d. Warning: Drinking alcoholic beverages during pregnancy can cause birth defects.

e. Request that customers do not contribute to panhandlers.

i. Applicant shall make every effort to prohibit and prevent loitering and criminal activity on or in front of the establishment premises, to include:

a. Asking loiterers to move on whenever they are observed outside the establishment,

b. Calling the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) to remove loiterers if they refuse Applicant’s request to move on,

c. Calling the Metropolitan Police Department if illegal activity is observed,

d. Keeping a written record of dates and times (i.e. log) when the MPD was called for assistance.  

e. Applicant’s log shall be provided to the Board and, for good cause shown to the Board, to any valid protestant during hearings involving future renewals or contested proceedings involving the Applicant’s license.   

j. Applicant agrees to not post any alcoholic beverage signage (promotions) in the windows (i.e. “Bud Light” signs, “Bacardi” signs, or other signs/posters that identify brand(s) of alcohol.).

k. Applicant shall deny support of the installation of pay phones around the establishment (externally).

l. To the extent such lighting is not present on the exterior of the establishment, the Applicant will install and maintain high-intensity flood-lights on the exterior of its premises so as to fully light any abutting alleyway from dusk until dawn.
m. Applicant agrees to give employment preference to qualified neighborhood residents. 

4. Music / Dancing / Entertainment:

a. Applicant agrees to ensure that sounds originating from within the establishment are not heard by residents in the surrounding neighborhood and that adequate sound proofing is installed.  As part of the effort to accomplish this, the applicant agrees to not leave doors propped open during business hours.  In addition, the applicant agrees to keep the sound system at reasonable levels of volume and bass, and reduce even further these levels when necessary to ensure the peace and quiet of the neighborhood.

b. Applicant agrees that all windows will be closed at all times when music is being played within the subject premises, unless the volume of said music is so low, with the windows open, as to not be heard by anyone standing on the sidewalk in front of the premises on H Street NE.
c. Applicant agrees to end playing of music at 11PM on weekdays and 1AM on weekends.
d. Class CN license Applicant may provide music and dancing facilities for patrons, employees and entertainers, but can not offer “sexually oriented” entertainment (as defined below) or entertainment that has nude performances.  

i. Nude performance is defined as dancing or other entertainment by a person whose genitals, pubic region, or buttocks are less than completely and opaquely covered and, in the case of a female, whose breasts are less than completely and opaquely covered below a point immediately above the top of the areola.  
ii. Sexually oriented performance or entertainment is defined (per 11 DCMR 744) as acts of human masturbation, sexual intercourse, sexual stimulation or arousal, sodomy, or bestiality; and fondling or other erotic touching of human genitals, pubic region, buttock, or breast.
5. Cooperation with ANC 6A.  The applicant agrees to work with the Single-Member District ANC Commissioner whose boundaries the establishment is located, on resolving issues preventing the applicant from fulfilling its obligations under this cooperative agreement. 

6. Modifications.  This agreement can be modified only by mutual agreement of all the parties with the approval of the ABC Board.  In the case of ANC6A, if applicant desires to modify the terms of this agreement, the applicant, prior to implementing the change(s), shall receive written agreement from ANC6A after a majority of the commissioners shall have voted in favor of the changes at a full public meeting.

7. Miscellaneous:

a. The applicant certifies that it does not owe more than $100 to the District of Columbia government as the result of any fine, fee or penalty interest or past due tax.

b. Applicant shall receive, at their request and at no cost, a sign to post within their establishment (provided by the ANC 6A) that outlines the primary points of this agreement
c. Applicant will operate in compliance with all applicable laws and regulations.
8. Enforcement:

a. If either party hereto believes in good faith that the applicant is in violation of this agreement, written notice specifying the alleged violation shall be delivered to the applicant and the applicant shall have ten (10) days after receipt of such written notice to come into compliance with this agreement or respond to said alleged notice of default.

b. The applicant and the ANC 6A Commission agree to enter into this agreement.  If the applicant should breach the conditions of this agreement, it is understood by all parties that the ANC 6A, and/or its committees, or others shall immediately petition the ABC Board for a “show cause” hearing pursuant to 23 D.C.M.R. 1513.5. 

c. This cooperative agreement is binding on the applicant and its assigns and will continue in force for any and all subsequent license holders at this location. 

In Witness Whereof

The parties have affixed hereto their hands and seals.

Applicant:

By: _____________________________________________________________Date: ____________

Signature: ________________________________________________________
Advisory Neighborhood Council 6A Representative:

By: _____________________________________________________________Date: ____________

Signature: ________________________________________________________
ABC Board-Licensed Manager:

By: _____________________________________________________________Date: ____________

Signature: ________________________________________________________
Attachment #2.  Draft Cooperative Agreement for Olympic
Made this ________ day of December,  2004 by and between

Joe Englert

The Olympic
1210 H Street, NE

Washington, DC 20002
and

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Preamble

Through this agreement, both parties aim to create an environment whereby the applicant may operate as a viable contributing business to the ANC 6A community, while concurrently curtailing any adverse effects a business such as the applicant’s could have on the surrounding neighborhood.  This agreement applies to following class of liquor licenses: CT (Tavern), CR (Restaurant) and CN (Nightclub)

The applicant agrees to work regularly with the ANC 6A, neighborhood associations, and residents to ensure the business operations do not adversely affect the surrounding neighborhood.  All parties believe the statements and provisions contained in this agreement are reasonable and must become wholly integrated into the day-to-day operation of the business establishment.

Further, ANC 6A acknowledges that this Cooperative Agreement shall be presented to all Class CT, CR and CN applicants within the boundaries of ANC 6A.  To the greatest extent possible, the ANC will not insist upon or allow any significant changes to this Cooperative Agreement that will unfairly benefit or, conversely, cause competitive disadvantage to, any individual applicant or establishment within the ANC, unless such change is required by the District of Columbia government, other authorized governmental bodies, or rule of law.  

The community and merchants have agreed that it is in all the parties’ best interests to standardize the requirements for the operation of tavern, restaurants and nightclub establishments within the boundaries of ANC 6A.  The community and merchants understand and agree that the changes imposed upon the operations of all licensees within the ANC as set forth herein are important measures to protect the safety, peace, order and quiet of the neighborhood, its residents, and businesses. 
Witnesseth

Whereas, Applicant’s premises is within the boundaries of ANC 6A; and,

Whereas, the parties desire to enter into an agreement governing certain requirements and understandings regarding the application for a CN Liquor License at the subject premises; and,

Whereas, the parties recognize the importance of that commercial districts provide safe, clean and pedestrian friendly environments for the adjacent neighborhoods,

The Parties Agree As Follows:

1. The applicant will amend his current application for a CN Liquor License to a CT Liquor License.  If amendment is not accepted by the ABC Licensing Board, applicant will apply for a new CT Liquor License instead of the current CN Liquor License. 
2. Public Space Cleanliness and Maintenance.  Applicant will maintain the public space (minimally the front sidewalk up to and including the gutter in front of the subject premises, and the alleyway behind the subject premises) adjacent to the establishment in a clean and litter-free condition by:

i. Picking up trash, including beverage bottles and cans, and all other trash a minimum of twice daily (immediately before business hours and once between 5:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m.).

ii. Maintaining regular evening trash garbage removal service, regularly remove trash from the trash and dumpster area, and see that the trash and dumpster area remain clean.  Applicant shall deposit trash and garbage only in rodent-proof dumpsters, and shall see that dumpster covers fit properly and remain fully closed except when trash or garbage is being added or removed.  

iii. Exercising due diligence to prevent and/or rid vermin infestation in and around the establishment, including following, minimally, the recommendations and guidelines of the Vector Control Division of the Department of Public Works.

iv. Assisting in maintenance of the curb in front of the establishment to keep them free of trash and to remove snow and ice from the sidewalk and comply with all applicable D.C. laws and regulation in these respects.

v. Planting, watering, and generally tending to tree boxes directly in front of the subject premises, if any.

vi. Promptly removing or painting over any graffiti written on the exterior walls of the property.

3. Business Improvement District:

a. Applicant and/or landlord will be an active participant in an effort to bring a Business Improvement District (BID) program to the H Street NE corridor.  

b. Applicant and/or landlord will support and financially contribute to any BID implemented on the H Street NE corridor.  

4. Business Operations and Practices:

a. Applicant will not, directly or indirectly, sell or deliver alcohol to any intoxicated person, or to any person of intemperate habits, or to any person who appears to be intoxicated. A person of intemperate habits shall be defined as:

a. Any person arrested or cited for alcohol-related offences by the Metropolitan Police Department for any alcohol-related crime three times or more in any one year; and 

b. Who has been so identified to the licensee by the Metropolitan Police Department by giving a photo and name to the licensee.

b. The applicant agrees to take all necessary steps to prevent patron rowdiness, including refusing admission/service to loud, rowdy, and/or unruly persons.

c. The applicant agrees to ensure that no patron brings alcohol into the establishment from outside sources, and at no time exits the establishment with alcoholic beverages.

d. The applicant will not provide sell alcoholic beverages “to go.”

e. Applicant agrees not to promote or participate in bar or pub “crawls” or “tours”, or any other event of this nature.

f. The licensed establishment will be managed by the applicant in person or a board licensed manager.

g. Applicant, and all employees of the applicant, shall attend and complete an alcoholic beverage server training course/seminar.

h. Applicant shall post a notice kept in good repair and visible from point of entry a sign, which states:

a. Proper ID required (proof of age 21 minimum to be served and assurances that ID’s will be checked at all times prior to serving alcoholic beverages to patrons.

b. Prohibition against selling alcohol to minors.

c. Request to patrons to not litter, loiter, or make excessive noise in the neighborhood as they arrive or depart. 

d. Warning: Drinking alcoholic beverages during pregnancy can cause birth defects.

e. Request that customers do not contribute to panhandlers.

i. Applicant shall make every effort to prohibit and prevent loitering and criminal activity on or in front of the establishment premises, to include:

a. Asking loiterers to move on whenever they are observed outside the establishment,

b. Calling the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) to remove loiterers if they refuse Applicant’s request to move on,

c. Calling the Metropolitan Police Department if illegal activity is observed,

d. Keeping a written record of dates and times (i.e. log) when the MPD was called for assistance.  

e. Applicant’s log shall be provided to the Board and, for good cause shown to the Board, to any valid protestant during hearings involving future renewals or contested proceedings involving the Applicant’s license.   

j. Applicant agrees to not post any alcoholic beverage signage (promotions) in the windows (i.e. “Bud Light” signs, “Bacardi” signs, or other signs/posters that identify brand(s) of alcohol.).

k. Applicant shall deny support of the installation of pay phones around the establishment (externally).

l. To the extent such lighting is not present on the exterior of the establishment, the Applicant will install and maintain high-intensity flood-lights on the exterior of its premises so as to fully light any abutting alleyway from dusk until dawn.
m. Class CT license Applicant will serve both alcoholic beverages and food and keep its food serving facilities open until two (2) hours prior to closing.
5. Music / Dancing / Entertainment:

a. Applicant agrees to ensure that sounds originating from within the establishment are not heard by residents in the surrounding neighborhood and that adequate sound proofing is installed.  As part of the effort to accomplish this, the applicant agrees to not leave doors propped open during business hours.  In addition, the applicant agrees to keep the sound system at reasonable levels of volume and bass, and reduce even further these levels when necessary to ensure the peace and quiet of the neighborhood.

b. Applicant agrees that all windows will be closed at all times when music is being played within the subject premises, unless the volume of said music is so low, with the windows open, as to not be heard by anyone standing on the sidewalk in front of the premises on H Street NE.

c. For Class CT (Tavern) and Class CR (Restaurant) establishments, the Applicant agrees not to use cover charges (a charge at the door which covers the cost of one or more drinks, which are provided to the patron upon entry), or charge for admission (charges to gain entrance to the establishment, without benefit of additional services/product in return for the fee).

d. Class CR license Applicant may offer entertainment.  The Applicant can not offer entertainment that either has nude performances or facilities for dancing. 
e. Class CT license Applicant may offer entertainment, but can not offer entertainment that has nude performances.  The Applicant can allow dancing for its patrons only.  The Applicant can not provide dancing for its employees or any entertainers.  The size of the dance floor in a tavern may not exceed one hundred and forty (140) square feet.

f. Class CN license Applicant may provide music and dancing facilities for patrons, employees and entertainers, but can not offer entertainment that has nude performances or sexually oriented entertainment.  

i. Nude performance is defined as dancing or other entertainment by a person whose genitals, pubic region, or buttocks are less than completely and opaquely covered and, in the case of a female, whose breasts are less than completely and opaquely covered below a point immediately above the top of the areola.  
ii. Applicant agrees to not provide sexually-oriented performances or entertainment.  Sexually oriented performance or entertainment is defined (per 11 DCMR 744) as acts of human masturbation, sexual intercourse, sexual stimulation or arousal, sodomy, or bestiality; and fondling or other erotic touching of human genitals, pubic region, buttock, or breast.
6. Cooperation with ANC 6A.  The applicant agrees to work with the Single-Member District ANC Commissioner whose boundaries the establishment is located, on resolving issues preventing the applicant from fulfilling its obligations under this cooperative agreement. 

7. Modifications.  This agreement can be modified only by mutual agreement of all the parties with the approval of the ABC Board.  In the case of ANC6A, if applicant desires to modify the terms of this agreement, the applicant, prior to implementing the change(s), shall receive written agreement from ANC6A after a majority of the commissioners shall have voted in favor of the changes at a full public meeting.

8. Miscellaneous:

a. The applicant certifies that it does not owe more than $100 to the District of Columbia government as the result of any fine, fee or penalty interest or past due tax.

b. Applicant shall receive, at their request and at no cost, a sign to post within their establishment (provided by the ANC 6A) that outlines the primary points of this agreement
c. Applicant will operate in compliance with all applicable laws and regulations.
9. Enforcement:

a. If either party hereto believes in good faith that the applicant is in violation of this agreement, written notice specifying the alleged violation shall be delivered to the applicant and the applicant shall have ten (10) days after receipt of such written notice to come into compliance with this agreement or respond to said alleged notice of default.

b. The applicant and the ANC 6A Commission agree to enter into this agreement.  If the applicant should breach the conditions of this agreement, it is understood by all parties that the ANC 6A, and/or its committees, or others shall immediately petition the ABC Board for a “show cause” hearing pursuant to 23 D.C.M.R. 1513.5. 

c. This cooperative agreement is binding on the applicant and its assigns and will continue in force for any and all subsequent license holders at this location. 

In Witness Whereof

The parties have affixed hereto their hands and seals.

Applicant:

By: _____________________________________________________________Date: ____________

Signature: ________________________________________________________
Advisory Neighborhood Council 6A Representative:

By: _____________________________________________________________Date: ____________

Signature: ________________________________________________________
ABC Board-Licensed Manager:

By: _____________________________________________________________Date: ____________

Signature: ________________________________________________________
Next ABL Committee Meeting:
Third Tuesday of the month, December 21, 7:00 pm
Sherwood Recreation Center

Corner of 10th and G Street, NE

REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

No report filed.

Next Public Safety Committee Meeting: Postponed indefinitely by chair.
Chair, Commissioner Wanda Harris, 543-1307

1.  Alley behind H Street between 12th and 13th Street, NE.  Send a letter to Mr. Peter Jones, Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator requesting his assistance to address the following community concerns:
 

1.  Need to stop illegal mechanics working on and around Auto Zone.  Explore fining Auto Zone to encourage them to take proactive measure to eliminate this illegal activity.

2.  Alley drain water system needs to be cleaned.  Drainage of the alley needs to be address as hard rains causes flooding in basements of the houses abutting the alley.

3.  The buildings on the corner of H and 13th streets need to secure their alley access.  Explore fining the business or property owners to encourage them to properly secure this area to prevent illegal dumping.

4.  The electric poles need to remove the foot pegs in order to prevent access to backyards.

5.  Rodent control needs to be implemented to eliminate the current population.

6.  Trees on Auto zone property need to be watered and maintained to serve as a proper natural barricade from the parking lot to the alley.

7.  Tree boxes on 13th street need to be maintained and kept free of trash.

8.  Truck delivery needs to be monitored or curtailed in the alley to prevent damage to the house on 13th Street.

9.  Explore the use of cameras in the alley to provide a deterrent to illegal activity.
10.  Fine businesses for either: illegal mechanics, illegal dumping and inadequate property maintenance.  This activity has gone on too long and we need to encourage the businesses to be proactive versus reactive.  







For more information about our Commission – please visit our website at www.anc6a.org
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